TOWN OF LEBANON
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING — MAY 1, 2023
MINUTES

The annual town meeting of the electors and those qualified to vote at the town meetings of the
Town of Lebanon was held on Monday, May 1, 2023, at Lyman Memorial High School Auditorium,
917 Exeter Road. Audience: 110

First Selectman Kevin Cwikla called the meeting to order at 7:32 PM,

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

First Selectman Kevin Cwikla called for the nomination of a Moderator.

Moved by Betsy McComber, seconded by Phil Johnson to appoint Diane Malozzi as Moderator.

First Selectman Cwikla called for other nominations for Moderator. There were no other
nominations. Voice vote called. There were no objections. Motion passed.

Moderator Malozzi reviewed Town Meeting rules and protocol.

Moved by Betsy McComber seconded by Meghan Scott to wave the reading of the call of the Annual
Town Meeting dated May 1, 2023. Voice vote called — Motion passed unanimously.

1. Moderator Malozzi asked for a motion to bring the Item 1 to the floor as published,
“Consider and act upon approving the 2023-24 Fiscal Year Capital Improvement Program (CIP) as
proposed by the Board of Selectmen.”

Moved by Phil Johnson, seconded by Meghan Scott, to bring Item 1 to the floor. Voice vote called.
Motion passed unanimously.

First Selectman Kevin Cwikla spoke to the question as follows:  The Town is required each year
to submit a Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) to the State to qualify for Local and State Capital
Improvements (LOCIP). This does not impact the budget or obligate us to do any project, but the
town is required to have a plan in place.

Moderator Malozzi opened the floor to questions/comments.

Sheree Swenson, Leonard Bridge Road: What is included and where is the location in Project #5?

First Selectman Kevin Cwikla: We put in this request for DPW that is ongoing. We are looking at
multiple locations. These are numbers for a placeholder for LOCIP.
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Eileen Weinsteiger, 533 Goshen Hill Road: The Hazardous Tree Removal/Trimming, Project #4;
What are the projected miles? Who oversees the project and how often will the project be
monitored? Feel healthy and young trees are being removed along with hazardous or dying trees.

Moderator Malozzi stated these are a list of future projects. If the plan is not approved tonight, the
town will not receive funds. Questions/comments can be addressed later and there will be public
hearings for any projects that are brought forward. To receive LOCIP funds, this plan must be
submitted.

Moderator Malozzi asked if there are any further questions/comments.
There we no further questions/comments.

Moderator Malozzi called the question “Consider and act upon approving the 2023-24 Fiscal Year
Capital Improvement Program (CIP) as proposed by the Board of Selectmen,”

Voice vote called with one (1) nay. Motion passed. A copy of the Fiscal Year 2023-24 Capital Improvement
Program follows these minuites.

2, Moderator Malozzi asked for a motion to bring Item 2 to the floor as published, “Consider
and act upon adopting an Ordinance Authorizing the Tax Collector to Retain Excess Payments
Less Than Five Dollars.”

Moved by Fran Malozzi, seconded by Kevin Cwikla, to bring Item 2 to the floor. Voice vote called.
There were no objections. Motion passed.

First Selectman Kevin Cwikla spoke to the questions as follows: The Tax Collector presented this
ordinance to the Board of Selectmen proposing it be brought to Town Meeting. This ordinance will
waive the requirement to mail out tax refunds that are five dollars or less due to the costs of issuing
these small refunds.

Moderator Malozzi opened the floor the questions/comments.
There we no questions/comments.

Moderator Malozzi called the question: “Consider and act upon adopting an Ordinance Authorizing
the Tax Collector to Retain Excess Payments Less Than Five Dollars.”

Voice vote called. Motion passed unanimously. A copy of the Ordinance follows the minutes.
3. Moderator Malozzi asked for a motion to bring the Item 3 to the floor as published,
“Consider and act upon adopting a Revised Ordinance Providing a Revised Fee Schedule for

Building Permit Fees.”

Moved by Liz Charron, seconded by Meghan Scott, to bring Item 3 to the floor. Vote called. Motion
passed unanimously.
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Jason Nowosad, Building Official, spoke to the question as follows: Fees have not been adjusted
since 2016. The current permit fees are lower than average in our region, and the proposed fee
increases will align Lebanon with towns similar in size. The amount per thousand will increase from
$12.00 to $15.00. Some towns are charging $18.00 or $20.00 per thousand.

Moderator Malozzi opened the floor to questions/comments.
There were no questions/comments.

Moderator Malozzi called the question “Consider and act upon adopting a Revised Ordinance
Providing a Revised Fee Schedule for Building Permit Fees.”

Voice vote called. Motion passed with one (1) nay. A copy of the Revised Ordinance follows these minutes.

4. Moderator Malozzi asked for a motion to bring the Item 4 to the floor as published,
“Consider and act upon adopting a Revised Ordinance Providing a Revised Fee Schedule for
Transfer Station Fees.”

Moved by Kevin Cwikla seconded by Bob Nejako, to bring Item 4 to the floor. Voice vote called.
Motion passed unanimously.

Solid Waste Commission Chair Ryk Nelson, spoke to the question as follows: The Transfer Station
fees have not increased in about ten to twelve years. Casella/Willi-Waste has increased fees
significantly. On the Revised Fee Schedule, there are five fees that increased. One is the basic
household garbage from $1.00 for 15-gallon bag to $2.00. The proposed increases are small, but
necessary for funding the Transfer Station.

Moderator Malozzi opened the floor to questions/comments.
Sheree Swenson, Leonard Bridge Road: Asked for explanation on plastic recyclables.

Ryk Nelson, Solid Waste Commission member stated there is a list of recyclables on the fee
schedule. There have been issues in the past where people mix non-recyclable material with
recyclables. When this happens, the entire load gets put into the trash, which drives up the cost
for hauling trash. Ryk stated this revised fee schedule will become effective July 1, 2023.

Moderator Malozzi asked if there are any further questions/comments,
There we no further questions/comments.

Moderator Malozzi called the question “Consider and act upon adopting a Revised Ordinance
Providing a Revised Fee Schedule for Transfer Station Fees.”

Voice vote called. Motion passed unanimously. A copy of the Revised Ordinance follows these minutes.

5. Moderator Malozzi asked for a motion to bring the Item 5 to the floor as published,

“Consider and act upon approving the proposed 2023-24 Fiscal Year budget for the Town of
Lebanon in the amount of twenty-eight million seven hundred forty-seven thousand two hundred
forty-two dollars and no cents ($28,747,242.00) for the General Town Government, Board of
Education, Special Revenue Accounts and Capital Expenditures with Revenue Estimates of seven
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million three hundred forty-one thousand four hundred eighty-one dollars and no cents
($7,341,481.00) and the remainder to be raised by taxes with an estimated mil rate of 29.0 mils.”

Moved by Betsy McComber, seconded by Phil Johnson, to bring Item 5 to the floor. Voice vote
called. Motion passed unanimously.

Board of Finance Chair Liz Charron spoke to the question as follows: The Board of Finance takes
into account the current economic climate for households. This year, additional debt services for
the library and roads/bridges are placed into the budget. The Board of Finance strives to maintain
the current level of service in a fiscally responsible manner. It is always important to maintain and
invest in the Town’s infrastructure. On the revenue side, it is projected to increase approximately
$320,000.00. The Board of Finance has put together the 2023-24 budget based on the Governor’s
proposed budget. The State budget has not been approved. Revenue for Town services up
$218,275.00. Investment income increased $145,000.00; Solid Waste increased $70,000.00 but
the increased contractual disposal costs will offset this figure. An increase of $161,417.00 on the
education side. ECS decreased $228,805.00 from last year and out-of-town tuition increased
$390,222.00. There was a decrease in State miscellaneous revenue of $60,122.00.

Board of Finance Vice Chair Meghan Scott spoke to the question as follows: The Town budget
increased $290,580.00. This is a 5.6% increase. Town, not school, positions have a 2.5% wage
increase and several positions received market value adjustments. The cost of gasoline and heating
is up significantly. The largest increases are in Solid Waste due to the contractual increase for
disposal. The transfer station fee increases will help offset some of this increase. Medical insurance
premiums have increased. State mandated municipal funding for the pension plan increased by
15% resulting in a $40,311.00 increase. Library project and roads and bridges (debt services)
bonded last year and are part of the budget for the next 15 years. On the capital portion of the
budget, there are several considerations. To maintain town infrastructure, maintain critical assets
and support, the goal is to fund $1 million annually. The Town will continue to use lease-to-
purchase options for Public Works. A few of the proposed capital projects included within the
budget are a DPW Plow truck replacement; a police cruiser to replace one that is not police rated,
and Fire Department Equipment and technology (“Jaws of Life”) for Rescue 106. The Board of
Finance continues to support Education capital requests through SIP and Technology & Athletic
accounts. An additional $10,000.00 has been added to fund what is traditionally funded for
technology upgrades. Closed projects in the amount of $57,000.00 to fund efforts were reallocated
to the budget.

Superintendent Andrew Gonzalez spoke to the Board of Education budget as follows:

The budget was prepared to align to LPS (Lebanon Public Schools) vision, strategic plan, and
district goals. Driving factors for the budget are inflation, contractual increases, and resignations.
The initial projection was 7.2% over this years’ approved town budget. The Board of Education
knew this was not a number to be presented to the Board of Finance. The initial request included
limited district initiatives and no proposed staffing increases. Looked at maintaining our current
staffing and rolling those over and included unfunded mandates from the State. The Board of
Education reviewed all potential savings including the reduction of one teacher (approximately
$60,000.00); several teachers took the Voluntary Early Retirement Incentive ($120,000.00);
insurance carrier change ($143,000.00); after review of transportation trends, one bus was
eliminated, and significant changes in Special Education tuition and transportation. After these
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savings, the Superintendent proposed budget is 4.61% which reduced $536,000.00 from the initial
projection. Budget drivers that make up the largest portion, and are hard to manage, are salaries
and benefits, contractual/fixed services, and transportation costs. Inflation drives these increases
and makes it difficult to run a business and school. Utilities are up almost $120,000.00; facility
management/contractual services up $78,000; employeee benefits up over $220,000.00; staff
salaries $206,000.00 on the non-certified side; and $300,000.00 on the certified side. The only
item taken out was transportation services by eliminating bus.

Special Education Services, the district can provide education in-district to our limited learners.
Unfortunately, because we do not have the bandwidth, there are some students we are unable to
provide education in-district. The average cost of outplacement tuition for Special Education is
about $83,000.00 and the average cost of transportation for outplacement is over $20,000.00. We
offer support classrooms in-district to place most of our limited learners in-district. The potential
savings for those learners who may have been outplaced without these programs are over $1 million
in tuition and over $300,000.00 for transportation.

The high school staff and Principal Apicelli have worked hard to recruit learners to our high school
and the change in enrollment played a big part in the tuition revenue of $1.3 million,

The Board of Finance continues to approve Capital requests for Information Technology, Facilities
and Athletics. Hardware devices are maturing and need replacing. There are enhancements to
athletic fields and facilities. Buildings are aging and there are several projects that need to be
completed. The Board of Finance has approved significantly higher than previous requests. The
Board of Education adopted a 4.61% increase, and the Board of Finance has proposed a 4.32%
increase.  This budget is reasonable, but a little below average compared to other towns in the
state.

Board of Finance Chair Liz Charron spoke to the question as follows: The Board of Education did
a great job pulling their budget together. The proposed Board of Finance budget is about $60,000
less than the request. Several large budgets, DPW and the Library, were reduced to keep the mil
rate down. Budget is $885,000.00 increase over previous year. The proposed budget increases
the mil rate to 29.0 which is an increase of .5 mil. This means for every $100,000.00 of assessed
value, taxes increase $50.00 annually.

A copy of the Board of Finance and Board of Education presentations follows these minutes.
Moderator Malozzi opened the floor to questions/comments.

Mark Matkovich, Beaumont Highway: We need to figure out how to fully fund education
technology every year. Catching up becomes more difficult and we need to figure out how to fully
fund education and technology.

Kelly Lawer, Olenick Road: Thanked the Board of Education, Board of Finance and Board of
Selectmen for working and communicating to come up with a fiscally responsible budget.

Sheree Swenson, 53 Leonard Bridge Road: The budget is at an appropriate money level. Being
fiscally responsible is to make investments in town infrastructure, repairs, and investments in the
future of our children. Encourages the Board of Finance to fund all aspects of the town and at a
higher level in coming years.
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Moderator Malozzi asked if there are any further questions/comments.
There we no further questions/comments.

6. Moderator Malozzi called the question “Consider and act upon approving the proposed
2023—24 Fiscal Year budget for the Town of Lebanon in the amount of twenty-eight million seven
hundred forty-seven thousand two hundred forty-two dollars and no cents ($28,747,242.00) for
the General Town Government, Board of Education, Special Revenue Accounts and Capital
Expenditures with Revenue Estimates of seven million three hundred forty-one thousand four
hundred eighty-one dollars and no cents ($7,341,481.00) and the remainder to be raised by taxes
with an estimated mil rate of 29.0 mils,”

Voice vote called. Motion passed with one (1) nay. A copy of the FY 2023-24 budget follows these minutes.

Moderator asked for hand motion to bring Item #6 to the floor: Motion by Fran Malozzi and
seconded by Betsy McComber to bring item to floor.

Betsy thanked the volunteers in town who take the time to participate on boards and commissions.
Betsy stated that it is public knowledge that the Board of Finance Chair, Liz Charron will not be
running for another term on the Board of Finance this November. Betsy, on behalf the Board of
Selectmen and those in the room, thanked Liz for all her time and work behind the scenes to make
things happen. A plaque was presented to Liz from the Board of Selectmen acknowledging her
years of dedication and time to the Town. Liz Charron accepted the plaque and thanked everyone.
Liz stated it was an honor and pleasure and an educational experience. Diane Malozzi, Board of
Finance Member and Moderator stated that Liz has been a great mentor since she has been on the
Board of Finance.

7. Moderator Malozzi stated the Annual Town Meeting is the only meeting at which people.
can bring forward any comments or business proper before said meeting.

Jennifer Maddocks, Gates Farm Road: Would like to see a new playground in town. The
playground should be at a different location and not at the school. This will allow another option
within Town to bring your children.

Eileen Weinsteiger, 533 Goshen Hill Road: DPW is a need in this town. 1 encourage everyone to
think about getting a DPW change. Either using the current place or slowly building. Needs to be
done in a fiscally responsible manner. The DPW does deserve this, and we need something in this
town.

Harold Nelson, Kingsley Road: Member of the Charter Revision Commission stated a draft
proposal for the Charter revision is available on the website. Charter questions will appear on the
November ballot and encourage everyone to review the draft proposal.

First Selectman Kevin Cwikla: Lebanon Life is not in business and using the town website is a great
resource. Residents can sign up to receive news by going to the bottom of the first page and
entering information. This is a terrific way to stay informed and sign up for boards and committees.

Sheree Swenson, Leonard Bridge Road: Agrees the Town needs another playground at a different
location than the school. Requested the First Selectman to highly consider a waiver for non-profits
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for constable services to be amounted in one (1) half-day of services per organization. The Town
operates on volunteerism and these activities are largely for fundraising. The margin of money
raised is small and the fee for Police services takes up a big chunk of the efforts. Getting a waiver
in place will help to keep these events going,

Events/Programs for the Library and Recreation used to be held when the greater number of
children were available. Library programs use to take place around 6 p.m. Library programs have
almost entirely changed to daytime. Many times, targeted to homeschool families. Homeschool
families should be included in the wider community. Using resources for the few families who
choose not to participate in the wider community and school system or not to participate in
evenings is straining resources. Recommends we stop doing that.

Kelly Lawer, Olenick Road: Biggest aspects of volunteerism is that it helps to keep a lower budget.
Thanked the Volunteer Fire Department for their efforts, hours of training and they are a huge,
important part of our community.

JoAnn Banulski, Goshen Hill Road: Concerned about the dirt on sides of roads and when public
works cuts the grass too short. This causes wash outs during heavy storms.

Moderator Malozzi asked for a motion to adjourn the May 1, 2023 Annual Town Meeting.

Moved by Betsy McComber, seconded by Fran Malozzi to adjourn the May 1, 2023 Annual Town
Meeting. Voice vote called and passed unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 8:36 PM,

Respectfully submitted

S Van / Sl iecs b
Mary Elen Wieczorek, CCTC
Lebanon Town Clerk
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CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM

2023 ~ 2024 (CIP)

Fo enable the town to apply for grants under the State of Connecticut Local Capital Improvement Program,
the municipality must have an approved Capital Improvement Program. Below is a list of those items which
are proper for that program.

Project #1. Replace the culvert under Tobacco Street on Brousseous Brook with new pipe structure.
Estimate includes design and construction casts.

Estimated cost: $576,000 Project to be completed in 2023-2024
Project #2 Paving and repairs to Town Green parking lot via West Town Street access
Estimated cost: $200,000 Project to be completed in 2023-2024
Project #3: Bogg Lane, Bush Hill Road recycling, resurfacing, and drainage improvements
Estimated Cost: $750,000 Project to be completed in 2023-2024
Project #4: Hazardous Tree Removal and Trimming for nonutility-related hazardous branches, limbs,

and trees on municipal property or within a municipal right-of-way.

Estimated Cost: $1,000,000 Project to be completed 2023-2025

Project #5: Construct Public Works Facility in new location including vehicle and equipment storage,
vehicle repair, salt/sand storage and office. Study Committee presently gathering design
and cost estimates.

Estimated cost: $5,000,000 Project to be initiated 2023-2025

Project #6: Replace drainage on Mack Road West from #194 to Pease Brook and Pease Brook to
Route 87 (Trumbull Highway).

Estimated cost: $1,500,000 Project to be completed in 2025-2026

Project #7: Leonard Bridge Road recycling, resurfacing, and drainage improvements

Estimated Cost: $750,000 Project to be completed in 2024-2025



TOWN OF LEBANON
Ordinance Authorizing the Tax Collector to Retain Excess Payments Less Than Five Dollars

WHEREAS, CHAPTER 204, LOCAL LEVY AND COLLECTION OF TAXES, Section 12-129, authorizes
the legislative body of a municipality to adopt an ordinance authorizing the Tax Collector to
retain tax overpayments of less than five ($5.00) dollars; and

WHEREAS, there is significant cost to the Town in processing said refunds including Board of
Selectmen approvals, accounting, check processing and additional mailing costs.

BE IT ORDAINED by the electors of the Town of Lebanon that the Tax Collector is authorized to
retain tax overpayments of less than five ($5.00) dollars at a duly warned Town Meeting held
on

This Ordinance shall take effect fifteen (15) days after publication in accordance with the
General Statutes.



Town of Lebanon
Building Department

579 Exeter Road, Lebanon, Connecticut 06249
(860) 642-6028, Fax (860) 642-2022
buildingdept@lebanontownhall.org

Ordinance For Municipal Building Permit Fees

BE IT ORDAINED by the electors of the Town of Lebanon at a duly warned Town Meeting

to be held on

Minimum Permit Fee:

Building Permit:

Pole Barns:

Trades:

Finishing Basement/
Bonus RM

Repairs/Renovations/
Replacement Windows

Re-Roofing/Re-Siding

Pools

Decks/Porches

Demolition Permit

2023.

For all types of building permits $35.00

New Residential, Commercial, Additions, Garages, Barns

Value calculated using the most recent per square foot costs for
labor and materials as published by the International Code
Council/ Includes costs for trade permits, tradesmen required to
file permits

Pier or no Faundation, no floor, not including trades

permits
Value calculated at $30.00 per square foot

Electrical, Plumbing, HVAC
Fair Market Value for Labor and Materials

Value Calculated at $60.00 per square foot; not including
frades permits

Fair Market Value for Labor and Materials

Value Calculated at $400.00 per square (100 square feet)

Fair Market Value for Labor and Materials ($3,000.00
min.)

Value Calculated at $35.00 per square foot; not including
trades permits

Fair Market Value for Labor and Materials ($3,000.00
min.)

All fees calculated at $15.00 per thousand dollars of Value, With Values calculated per the above
Formulas. Valuations shall be subject to review per CT Building Code Section R109.3



Zoning Review non-refundable $50.00

Building Permit Plan non-refundable portion of all permits requiring plan

Review review 5150.00
80,26/
thousand

State of CT Education Fee  Subject to change pursuant to the State of CT dollars of value

State of CT Zoning

Review Fee Subject to change pursuant to the State of CT $60.00

This schedule shall rescind any prior fee schedule ordinance pertaining to
Municipal Building Department Fees.

This Ordinance shall take effect fifteen (15) days after publication in accordance
with General Statutes.

Dated at Lebanon, Connecticut this  day of 2023,



LEBANON TRANSFER STATION SERVICES AND FEES

MATERIAL

Municipal Solid Waste

USER FEES

DESCRIPTION OF MATERIALS AND REQUIREMENTS

%2 per 15 Galtens
$4 per 30 Gallons
%6 per 50 Gallons

5 cu yd max per day

Bulky Waste

Normal municipal waste only, no construction or demolition waste
No pathological, medical or infectious waste, no animal carcasses
No bulky wastes such as furniture

No appliances, scrap metal, or tires.

Tires

Covered Electronics

Passenger Vehicle - $3

Truck Tires < 22" - $15

5 cu yd max per day

$20.00 per cubic yard | Construction and demolition waste
5 cu yd max per day Furniture, rugs, and carpets.
Sheetrock & Shingles | $45.00 per cubic yard Roofing, shingles and sheetrock
§ cu yd max per day
Cardboard No Charge IN: Clean, flattened cardboard including corrugated cardboard boxes. Food and
(single stream) beverage cartons. Paperboard boxes used for packaging and gift boxes.
OUT: No take out containers, boxes with liners, waxed or plastic coated cardboard,
pizza boxes, ice cream containers, or food contaminated boxes, Do not tie with string or -
use plastic bags.
Mixed Paper No Charge IN: Office paper, junk mail, envelopes, newsprint, magazines, paper bags
(single stream) OUT: No shredded paper, gift wrap, gift bags, tissue paper, paper plates or cups,
napkins, tissues, paper towels or other contaminated papers. No metal coated, plastic
coated or wax coated paper
Co-mingled Containers | No Charge IN Meial glass and plastic beverage and food bottles cans, and jars. Plastic food,
Glass beverage, and detergent containers marked #1 thru #7. Plastic one use cups (no straws
Metal or lids). Metal lids from cans and bottles. Aluminum foil and foil containers. Food grade
Plastic aerosol containers. All rinsed and clean,
QUT: NO BLACK PLASTIC. No Ceramic mugs and plates, drinking glasses, glass plates,
(single stream) non-food aerosol containers, foil tops from yogurt, paint cans, pots and pans, small
scrap metal, spiral wound conlainers, loose bottle caps, plastic bowls/plates/utensils,
prescription bottles, single use coffee containers, styrofoam cups/containers, water
filters. No oil, antifreeze, or hazardous material containers. No plastic bags. No plastic
toys, tableware, packaging, flower pots or other containers.
Scrap Metal No Charge All types of scrap metal including steel and aluminum. No gasocline tanks, gasoline cans,
propane tanks or other compressed gas cylinders.
Used Motor O:I No Charge Used automobile crankcase oil only. Do nof mix with any other substance.
Used Ant|freeze No Charge Automotive antifreeze solutions only. Do nol mix with any other substance
E_ead AC|d Batteries No Charge Automotive type batteries.
Light Batlast $1.00 Florescent light ballast in or out of fixtures.
Small Rechargeable No Charge Rechargeabte Ni-Cad batteries only
Ni-Cad Batteries
Leaves and Brush $5.00 percuyd Leaves and brush. No grass. No stumps All brush must be less than 8 feet in length.

No piastrc bags allowed.

Rubber tires with or without metal rims

No LoaderfTractor Tires

No Charge Televisions, Computers, Computer Monitors, Printers
DVD & VCR players, Scanners, Fax mach:nes Copiers, Stereos, UPS
Appliances | $10.00 Refrigerators, freezers, air condltlone;s and dehumldlf iers
$5.00 Microwave Ovens
Propane tanks $5 00 Empty tanks 20 1.B and up. No tanks over 30 LB accepted.
Matiress, Box Sprlngs No Charge Not wet, no bed bugs

Approved at Town Meetlng May1 12023 — Effective July 1, 2023
The Transfer Station is located at 171 Exeter Road, Route 207
Operating hours are 8:00 AM - 4:00 PM Wednesday & Saturday | Phone: 860-642-7901
Detailed Recycling Information Available at https.//www.lebanonct.gov/transfer-station




4/28/2023

BUDGET CONSIDERATIONS




REVENUE
(+ $31.9,570)

State has not approved budget yet
BOF numbers are based on the Governor's proposed budget

Town Services (+ $21.8,275)
o Investment income increased $145,000 due to increased interest rates
o Note: This was increased by BOF following public hearing
o Solid waste increased s7¢,000 as fees increased to offset significant contractual increase in
disposal costs

Education Related (+ $161,417)

o ECS decreased $228,804 from previous year
o Qut-of-Town student tuition increased $390,222

Misc. from State (- $60,122)

TOWN GOVERNMENT BUDGET
(+ $260,580)
Overall budget increased 5.6%

Salaries

* 2,59 raises for town positions (does not include school positions)
= Several pasitions received market value adjustments effective 7/a/2022

Cost of fuel up significantly (heating & gasoline)

Departments with largest increases:

= Solid waste (+$78,354) — contractual increases for disposal
» Medical Insurance {+$55,701} — premiums increased 14%
= Pension Plan {+$40,311) — State mandate for municipal funding increased by 15%

Debt Services .
v Library project and Roads and Bridges bonded last year for 15 years

4/28/2023




4/28/2023

CAPITAL CONSIDERATIONS

PROPOSED CAPITAL PROJECTS
($1,274,967)

U Completion of Town Revaluation project d poli i
(525,800) proj Police Cruiser ($74,375)
Ll Road Paving ($550,000) 0 FD Rescue 106 Equipment {$100,000)
O pPwW Piquruci( Replacem_ent {s155,000) 0O FD Ladder Truck Lease Payment ($64,926)
+ Remainder of total cost — previous funds approved at X
town meeting * Final payment scheduled for lanuary 2024

0 DPW Plow Replacement ($81,500)

_+ 33% of total cost 0l BOE SIP, Technology & Athletics {$230,000)

* Additicnal funding for technology upgrades

O DPW Dump Truck Replacement ($37,500)
* 5% of total cost




4/28/2023

BOARD OF FINANCE
COMMENTS

Appreciate & thank BOE developing a reasonable budget

BOF proposed budget is about $60,000 less than request —
increase of $885,000 over previous year

As State budget is not finalized, the Education Cost Sharing
(ECS) funding is not set

Goal of BOF is to maintain a reasonable mil rate - balance of
funding and keeping town taxes attractive and livable for
residents '
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4/28/2023

WHAT'STHE BOTTOM
LINE?

Board of Finance proposed budget increases mil rate to 2.0

Translates to a .5 mil increase aver previous year

For every $100,000 of assessed value, taxes increase $50
annually
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“#5-Year Average of Percentage Increase- 3.

45%

‘ear T TOTAL VERIP NET SAVINGS (COST)-S

119,499




: :_'2(_.)22{'2.0'23 .'I‘o.w_n 'Appr.g_\.'e:.i_ Budge

: 20232024 .Si.lpen_n!:_endgr_lt Proposed .,

[ Tolzl Pecentage Tnereas

a BUDGET DRAVERS
Piephines Saberion & Boaelils TELSARED HOUST EEARS BUZGE
S16,687,950
78N

P *Increase in cantraciu
‘?: ::‘Pt?f;.r Les; costs. _Eﬂ‘l:lat‘(‘s to &M%
‘Benefits,
ContractualfFixed
Services and i’
‘Transportation.
Casts equate to.
96.6% of budget :

M&) :

" R T
Student Based Avtivitics FA% Assuining a oy
from the State "

145475

a
Centractual Fived Sevices

07w Lauipnicat £ apital B fsteuciioeal Supplics 52,1040 'Pa.rﬁ"lé[_shjp Plantoa;
589,731 $316,70 128% Brown & Brown “Bleck”
: 0sn » L5% parinership I
; Ll S TR TeatboobaWorkdeds “ Transportation Costs L
590,145 30,673 $1,295,590 : =
i o4t o Y ot fse g Gmel ftamd SMOe EMAKS GXaNd fse) |

Labor Market

+ “Cannecticut's labor force kas dechined by 45,100 people since Februory, accouating for 41% of the New
England region’s losses, CBIA and Marcum’’s 2022 Survey of Conneclicul Businesses .. . fuund that 85% of RuEe
employers struggle to find and retain employees ... " .-OVE_[

Stute's GO Falls 4.7% in Second Quarter, CBIA (Oct. 2022) : ‘Reduced applicant pools

+ “A maysive feacher shartage ts gripping both Connecticit and the country. The Hartford Peblic Schools distiict - e, R R
is just one of many districts that have strupgfed with eacher shontages. Recently, it lieed 15 bilingual teachers
from Puerto Rico te try and address the progzam, The capited city is still irying to £ill about 230 teaching
vacancies, Nationwide, there are more than 286,000 fewer public school teachers than before the COVID-1%
pandemic.”

40 resignations since last spring

Histricts sbuggle with teacher shortage ahicad of start of school, WESH (Aug. 2022)

+ “The labor markets in both the state and the LS, are In one of he tightest perivd i decades with micre (et
jubapenings than uncmipleyed workers for the better part of the past year . ., The increased pace of yuits ineans
that kiriag wast also aceelerate fust to maintain the same level of employment with gzowth requiting even more
hiring ...."  Jab Openings Growth and the Tight Lahor Marke! in Comecticnt, Matthew Krzyrek (June
2022}




BUDGET DRIVEAS

o E COVPREED TOLASTVER § CUDGED
Infiation :
CONSUMER PRICE INDEX
Fenr AE Urban Consmmers
Dy Fiseal Yeay

amy

s

T

200k
amy 7

oy

2o
2o

ETTI O

e
.

Sewre Erme  Sea Vrmria ol doains dgaemens £ L ies fevs S o g

O Shiprmas £ Goocbat ALLE T 2012, AN rghits ruderved

Limences)  (ssagan) 3 $50,000 $100,600 518,000 520,008 s20000  $100,000 $350,000 |




. Full Tir_né Eqmvafen ' aff (ce tiﬁed ' 'nly) unde thwugh opemtmg budgel:

2019 20 1098 m: :
2020 21 na FTE_

02; Ii_s i_h,_s"gjﬁf '

2021-2022 ELA SBAC Performance % At or Above

B8 LPS 2021-20622 # State Average
80

60

40

20

Grade 3 Grade 4 Grade § Grada 6

ELA SBAC Performance

Grade &

2021-2022 Math SBAC Performance % At or
Above

LPS 2021-2022 £ Stale Average
80

60

40

20

Grade 3 Grade 4 Grade 5 Grade 6 Grade 7 Grade 8




Eriolnent PK-A2
s

994-995 e

07598
9661963

sam 077

iTech $chool | :2027 30287 ] 30211023 1 20002031 | 201820207 | 20182019 {220 F2018" | ROLEI0LY [ IR055: 2086
Horuiich Tech 37 2 28 2 21 22 I 7 ! Colehestar
Viachs Columbiy
m:;h " 17 25 23 26 31 kL] b1 3 £act Hamptan
TOTAL Tech Franklin
s 54 &7 51 4 52 52 53 55 Region 8

Reglon 11
$slem
Sprague
Tolfand
TAlATE
Borah
Franklin
Sprague
TOTAL
Rep Ed
TOTAL B0
TUMONIN
STUDENTS

2016301751 20052016 ]

34 3z 4%

0::{z0180018" "20‘17-2018-

Enroliment




‘Community -

: Reiatia_ﬂsl_’l_ips' i

0l S_cZ:éigl.-E.m_ot_iﬁ_r_ﬁl_ Needs

.Mq_lli-TiéI'ed S.};'_SIEEI.D af:
_SLIP]J_DH__S-;- s

Speclal Education Snapshot
- Sptcist Edacatiza Cont dnabsh
Total number of Lebanen students with [EPs 64 AU P P e
(23560 0% OCIOter 15 RumLeis)”
Tolal number of I£Ps from sending towns we implement: 28
‘11 Tolal numbar of IEPs case managed by LPS stalf: 165
15

$83,769
Averagn Cust Of Guipt nenl bEnipadaton $22 7108
SCALES students In district 16
Polential tuillon savings: $1,038,152 s $lesdni
{outplaced tost projectad minus SCALES progeem cosp §1.T00.752 - §564.640
Potentiak transpostation savings:! [ $363480 CALS s TEEEIEN
{average cost e transportation x 16 SCALES students)




IT ca]utal Hlstormal Requasts :

Fagilities SlPH;stancaIRequests

8- Approved 3$1.°_0:@0.5. ¢.qﬁés'fé3'$ﬂ2<$9:_50

: 2018 19 App:oved $9G 000 requested $610 000

_019 20 Apploved 3100 ooo equested $233 000__

2020 21 Approved $100 000 lcquested $198 000
';_.2021 22 Approved $100 000 1eqﬁe ted jSlBG 000'




-2022-_202_3 Tm_un_ I_s_meved Budget : :‘:‘;26,500_,030

2023 2024 Supennlcndent Pmposed

$21,445,725
.-Budget : B

: 'Ibta_l Aanount of Increase

utél.Pc'rc'c.nLagc' Inérease

oial Pefc_e_ﬁtag%;_ Tucrease

“Vated on at Fe'hr.ugq_l 22,2023 Special Mecting ;

2023-2024 Proposed Budgets

L]
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* - forour Jearners Thank you for, your support ]
= 'every dﬂ!d in’ om schoo]

“our pursmt of eaceilence fm

TRT3.ZOTA Prewmaced =
-
o
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-

t».)
e

ki
Eeaicd




